
 

MINUTES 
REIN-Forest 9th internal coordination Meeting 

 
Date: 2. December 2021 

Time: 10.00 – 11.30 AM 

 

Participants:  

Anita Bálint 
Dr. László Nagy 
Dr. Marcela van Loo 
Erik Szamosvári 
Roland Molnár 
 
 



 

WP Management (modification requests of the PPs) 
 

The LP will review its budget if a reallocation is needed (from external services to the 
staff costs.  

As PP2 already indicated, a project modification is needed, because of the change of 
the percentage ratio at some involved employees. PP2 has sent the new staff cost 
data sheet to the LP in September. On the meeting all of the data has been confirmed 
one more time.  

In the case of PP3 the field work (the transfer of the reproductive materials (A.T1.2)) 
will be done mostly by internal staff members; external cost will be not high, 
therefore PP3 would like to (1) request a reallocation between the budget lines (from 
external expertise to staff costs), and to (2) involve more employees for the project.  

Agreement of the PPs: the LP is going to get all of the information, which are needed 
for the modification no later than 8th December 2021. The LP has to submit the 
modification request until the end of next week. 

 
WP T1 (Implementation of the transfer of the reproductive material (activity A.T1.2) 
(timetable: procurement of the reproductive material, field works, common 
documentation, wild-fence, info-plate etc.)) 

 

PP2 and PP3 reported in detail which reproductive material (local and recommended 
respectively), from which planned source (country of origin) will be procured, its 
current status (confirmed, on order, not yet confirmed) and when the actual 
procurement will take place. The LP requests continuous information on the 
procurement of reproductive material in form of continuous updates of the overview 
tables presented by the PPs during this meeting! 

 
Others (date of the next meeting, etc.)  

 
The LP has expressed its gratitude for the news sent (including the article on the 
Chamber of Agriculture sent by PP2) and has already uploaded them on the official 
project site (micro site). The LP asks partners to continue sending it any news, events 
or articles that could strengthen communication. 
 
As a result of the discussion of the PPs, the next meeting is set out for 02.02.2022  
(9 AM) via Zoom. 
 

written by: Roland Molnár, external expert 


